
INT. COMPUTER ROOM - DAY

JORDAN sits at the computer screen, typing, with ALEX.

JORDAN
I’m not used to setting up these 
kinds of firewalls.

ALEX
This is the FBI. You’re gonna have 
a lot of “first time”s.

JORDAN
Great! It’s really hard for me to 
talk to girls. (beat) That was an 
ill-timed joke.

ALEX
That’s why I didn’t laugh.

JORDAN
Okaaaaay- well! We have good news 
and we have bad news.

ALEX
Bad news first. Maybe the good news 
will fix it.

JORDAN
Bad news is, there’s an encryption 
code set in the foundation of the 
Russian bug- it can burrow in, 
undetected, and then bring down the 
firewall, brick by brick.

ALEX
So what’s the good news?

JORDAN
Good news is, I know who has the 
encryption code. (beat) You. 

ALEX (PULLS OUT A GUN AND POINTS IT)
Good news for me, not for you. 
Remember how I told you there’d be 
a lot of first times? This is your 
1st time facing down a rogue agent.

JORDAN
Actually, my good news is the fact 
that I already sent the transcript 
of the hack over to Quantico. So if 
you shoot me, it’ll be treason and 
murder. Simple copy and paste. I’m 
definitely used to that.
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